Electronically Filed in TPUC Docket Room on June 15, 2020 at 11:22 a.m.



Brent Beal
Government Affairs Director
100 North Union Street
Suite 828
Montgomery, Alabama 36104
E-mail: Brent.Beal@centurylink.com

June 15, 2020

VIA Electronic Filing

Chairman, Tennessee Public Utility Commission c/o Tory Lawless, Dockets and Records Manager Tennessee Public Utility Commission 502 Deaderick Street, 4th Floor Nashville, TN 37243

RE: CenturyLink Public Communications, Inc. (Company ID 128194)
Cancellation of Payphone Certification (Docket 98-00490)

Dear Ms. Lawless:

CenturyLink Public Communications, Inc. (CPCI) files this letter to notify the Commission that it hereby surrenders its Authority to Provide Public Payphone Service (COCOT) authorized and renewed in the above referenced matter, and requests the Commission issue an order, to the extent required, cancelling that authority.

CPCI has no customers in Tennessee. Therefore, no customers will be impacted and no customer notice is required. CPCI ceased payphone operation in the 4th quarter of 2019 and does not intend to provide this line of business in Tennessee.

CPCI requests the Commission cancel all authorization as granted in the above referenced docket.

Should you have any questions about this request for cancellation, please contact me.

Sincerely,

Brent Real

Government Affairs Director

Office: 334-420-0224

E-mail: Brent.Beal@centurylink.com